
Reports and comments

It was concluded that many universIties seem to have paid notice to the increasing
importance of the issue of farm animal welfare and ethics. The survey identified 21
universities in 10 countries that offer, or have concrete plans on starting, postgraduate
courses. However, not many of the programmes really concentrate on farm animal issues.
Also, ethics seems to be a relatively minor component of the courses compared with
coverage of the science of welfare and the more practical aspects of the subject. It is
suggested that future initiatives in this area should give a prominent role to the ethics
component.

This booklet contains much of interest to educationalists, etc working in the agricultural
animal welfare and veterinary fields.

Post Graduate Teaching in Farm Animal Welfare and Ethics. Lund V and Algers B (1995). Special Project
Series No 27. Department of Animal Hygiene, Faculty of Veterinary Medicine, Swedish University of
Agricultural Sciences: Skara. 34pp. Obtainable from the above, Box 345, S-532 24, Skara, Sweden (ISSN
0283 0701).

Man's relationship with animals
In April 1995 a public conference entitled In the Company of Animals was held in New York
under the auspices of the international quarterly journal of social science, Social Research.
This meeting was set up to examine man's relationship with animals, over time and in
different cultures. The printed proceedings of this conference have now been produced as
a single whole issue of Volume 62 of Social Research. There are 14 full papers, an Editor's
Introduction, 4 Section Introductions, a Keynote Address by Stephen Jay Gould and 8 shorter
contributions to a panel discussion. The 'book' has been edited by Arien Mack. The whole
is, in effect, a most interesting, scholarly and wide-ranging coverage of the biological,
historical, social and ethical aspects of man's relationship with animals. Animal welfarists,
scientists, sociologists and historians will all benefit from browsing through and hopefully
reading much of the material in this modestly priced but extremely valuable volume.

In the Company of Animals. Edited by A Mack (1995). Social Research 62(3). Fall 1995. 424pp. Obtainable
from the New School for Social Research, 66 West 12th Street, New York, NY 10011, USA. Price US$6.

Dog bite prevention
It has been estimated that each year some 4.7 million Americans - 2.8 million of them
children - are dog bite victims. To help deal with this problem June 10th to the 15th 1996
was designated National Dog Bite Prevention Week. In dealing with this initiative the United
States (HSUS) prepared a Postmaster's Dog Bite Prevention Week Kit. This kit is made up
of a well-produced, glossy 23-page brochure produced by the United States Postal Service
(USPS) and two factual leaflets and a poster produced by the HSUS.

The material, of course, is tuned to US conditions but the information provided will be
useful to any organization interested in the public control of canine aggression. There are,
for example, suggestions as to how the media can be made aware of the problem; there are
hints as to how local authorities can be encouraged to set up dog control schemes; there are
written codes to help children learn how to avoid being bitten by dogs; and there is advice
to users on how to prevent their dogs becoming a danger to the public.
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